
 

Is a support provider of the: 

 

ACCREDITATION OF PRIOR EXPERIENTIAL LEARNING 

ASSESSMENT (APEL) – Route towards Professional 

Membership 

 

As an APEL assessor I will carry out an interview and assessment. 

 

This service has been created to help members in the ACIOB and ICIOB grades who do not have 

qualifications at level 6 (no degree, higher NVQ or CMP) move towards Chartered Membership. 

 

This APEL route is only available to current ACIOB and ICIOB members (or ‘2020/2021 lapsers’) and will 
cease to exist in March 2024. 
 
This formal route of assessment is to assess your knowledge and skills to see if they match up with the 
requirements. This route comprises of an interview with a CIOB assessor, who will check your knowledge 
and skills to determine your suitability for Professional Review, the final step to Membership. 
 
If there are gaps in your knowledge and skills, we will advise you of this and may suggest further learning 
requirements. 
If it is assessed as knowledge and skills met, then you will have ‘passed the APEL’ and you will be 
eligible to go on to the next step of undertake the Professional Review. 
 
Each interview will last approximately one hour, and will be conducted over Microsoft Teams. 
 
 
 

 

   Mr Matthew Bines FCIOB FRICS MCIArb 

Matthew has been involved in supporting the CIOB for nearly 20 years and is currently a Fellowship Assessor, 

including the Membership grade and is a support provider for ACIOB & ICIOB APEL Assessments and is a PDP 

Assessor. 

Matthew’s previous roles have included being the Chair of the Professional Review Membership Panel and Employer 

Engagement Committee, along with being a Member of the Board for EQSP, Business Development and the 

Grievance and Appeal Board. Matthew has recently been involved in the Working Groups to review and update CPD 

and the Non-Chartered Grade. 

 

 

For further information please contact: 

   07973 269802      info@oakms.co.uk 


